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VACC – Vancouver Committee

Date
2003-03-23

City of Vancouver

Advisory Body Task Force

453 West 12th Avenue

Vancouver, B.C.

V5Y 1V4
Chair – Councillor Ellen Woodsworth and Members of the Task Force

Re:  Support for Continuance of the Bicycle Advisory Committee, and also

Request for VACC Representation on the Bicycle Advisory Committee

We are writing you with respect to the City’s standard review of the various city advisory committees, specifically the Bicycle Advisory Committee.  We would like to provide our strong support for the continuance of this important committee.

We would also request, as part of reconstituting the Bicycle Advisory Committee, that an official position on the Committee be reserved for a representative of the Vancouver Area Cycling Coalition (VACC).

The VACC believes that the Bicycle Advisory Committee serves an extremely important role in advising Council and staff on proposals and plans involving or affecting the City’s cycling infrastructure, which serves cyclists and in-line skaters.  It is important that these plans and proposals undergo review by those who have a broad window on the cycling community, their needs and their preferences.  

Only when the Bicycle Advisory Committee representatives advocate for the needs of a wide range of cyclists, at all skill levels from beginner to expert, with various degrees of risk aversion, cycling confidence level, perception of cycling friendliness of roads, navigational skills, and frustration level will the City be assured that the expanded cycling infrastructure will encourage cycling and lead to an increase in commuter and recreational cycling.  This will ensure that facilities are properly designed to meet the needs of cyclists, that potentially costly mistakes are foreseen and avoided, and that facilities are adequately used. In particular with the implementation of the Downtown Transportation Plan, there is important work for this committee to do.

With this in mind, the Vancouver Area Cycling Coalition would like to request an official position on the Bicycle Advisory Committee be reserved for the VACC.  The VACC, with our 300 members, feel that we are in an excellent position to reflect the needs of all types of cyclists.

There is a precedent for the granting of a seat to an organization. Cycling BC currently has a seat on the committee, granted when they were involved in cycling advocacy. As the VACC is in constant communication with members of the cycling community and have a good understanding of the type of facilities that cyclists, both experienced and novice, need and want in this city, we believe that our participation would be very beneficial to the City of Vancouver.

With cycling ranked the second highest transportation priority in the City, we would like to offer our collective background and expertise to support and further the vital work the Bicycle Advisory Committee performs.

The VACC would ask that the Advisory Body Task Force and Council consider the request as part of reconstituting the Bicycle Advisory Committee for the next 3 years.

We would be available to meet, at your convenience, with the Task Force to further dialogue our support for the Bicycle Advisory Committee and our request for a position on the Committee.

Sincerely
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Chair – VACC – Vancouver Committee

H-JEH (Jack) Becker

Apartment 3303

1033 Marinaside Crescent

Vancouver, BC

V6Z3A3

hjehbecker@novus-tele.net
604-681-5744
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